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Minutes of the LIHNN AGM
Held on 20th June 2013 at 1.30pm
Committee Room 6, Education Centre, Whiston Hospital
	PRESENT
	Stephen Edwards (chair) Lisa McLaren (minutes) Eileen Hume, Jane Roberts, Denise Thomas, Graham Haldane

	
	

	IN ATTENDANCE
	David Stewart, Tracey Owen

	
	

	APOLOGIES
	Adrienne Mayers, Sue Jennings


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1
	Welcome
The LIHNN committee extended a warm welcome to Tracey Owen, attending the AGM as a LIHNN member. 

There were no previous minutes from the last AGM available.
	

	2
	Apologies
These were noted.


	

	3
	Treasurers Annual Report
EH circulated the annual accounts and explained the colour coding

Green - HCLU money

Blue – hospitality from HCLU

Black – LIHNN

Purple – Clinical Librarians award money

Orange – University of Salford’s funds 

The network is in a favourable financial position, with approximately £41k in bank funds, although money will soon be required for the website redesign.

There have been some problems with the collection of subs, due to the change of details for a number of services post April 2013.

	

	4
	Chair’s report
Despite the obvious pressures facing all services the network continues to thrive.  Throughout the region we can see examples of co-operative working and innovative projects that have won national recognition. It’s gratifying to see this wider approval for initiatives which stem from the everyday practice of all of the groups in the network. The strong links between disparate organisations, across a wide geographical area help to produce the climate for such recognition.

The annual Christmas Study Day is always a major event for the Committee. It provides us with our own opportunity to acknowledge the work done in the region through the LIHNN Quality Awards. The winners in 2012 were all hospitals - Blackpool Teaching, Pennine Acute and Tameside.  In addition, Warrington and Halton Hospitals impressed attendees with 60 award winning seconds to be selected as the winning presentation from the Minute of Madness.

There have been a number of changes to Committee personnel in the past year as members have left and new people stepped up to join. Particular thanks are due to Tracey Owen for her excellent work as Committee Chair. We’re also indebted to Emily Hopkins, Olivia Schaff and Debra Thornton for their contributions to the Committee in fulfilling a variety of roles and special tasks. We welcome Graham Haldane, Sue Jennings, Lisa McLaren and Jane Roberts and look forward to their input. 

A major initiative for the Committee recently has been the network survey. We will be analysing the results over the next few weeks and seeing how the views presented can feed into our coming work programme. It will be interesting to see how what changes this brings about for next year’s Chair’s report.


	

	5
	Members survey

TO, departing chair, updated the LIHNN committee on the origins of the network survey.

It originated as part of an AQuA Action Learning set that was attended by TO and Gil Young as representatives of the CPD group.

The questionnaire was sent out to ascertain member’s opinions on the network and to generate feedback from the committee, however, early indications show that many members are confused about the distinction between LIHNN and HCLU.

TO and GY took the results to the most recent AQuA meeting and fed back that the wording on the questionnaire could be improved and made more specific.

Timing issues and wording of questions aside, the committee were in general agreement that this was a useful exercise and the committee agreed to discuss in more detail at their next meeting.
	


	6
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None


	

	7
	DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING

June 2014 – date and venue TBC
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Version

These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting subject to amendments agreed at the subsequent meeting.

